
Yorkshire Centre Report
It is hard to believe that as I write this that we are in 
October and we are writing regulations for our events 
in 2011.
 The last Centre sprint for 2010 has passed and our 
only event left is the Plum Pudding Race Meeting at 
Mallory Park on Boxing Day, yes December 26th.
 However that does not mean that Centre Members 
will be idle because some of us will be at Mallory to 
assist at The Masters meeting and having away days for 
2 weekends at Pembrey.
 Since I put finger to keyboard for the last issue of 
Startline we have been very busy. As the MSA had not 
appointed a Steward for Pembrey on 14/15 August I 
found myself taking that position where I met many 
of the globe-trotting fraternity of Marshals. It’s funny 
how many Marshals seem to be following BARC to so 
many circuits.
 One week on and we were at Silverstone for the 
BTCC meeting. The Red Arrows display having to 
be cut short due to some “muppets” flying gliders 
into their airspace. They need a 6 mile radius clear 
space around the display, which is carried out at 400 
mph, or a mile every 9 seconds. Talking to the team 
member on the ground we learned that their airfield 
“would be visited” shortly!! However we did get to 
see a wonderful Lancaster bomber with that sound 
from its 4 Merlin engines – glorious. I know I’m biased 
but one of my elder cousins was a Squadron Leader in 
Lancasters during WW2. However I digress.
 The following weekend saw us spending Noreen’s 
birthday at Harewood for a round of the BARC SBD 
Speed Championship. My word doesn’t the wind 
blow up that valley. I had 4 free car washes courtesy of 
people walking by with cups of tea or coffee. The wind 
just sucking the contents out and hurling them over 
the cars. I hope Harry Tinkler who was parked next to 
me didn’t think it was me. A busy day for the Yorkshire 
Centre who have a fantastic venue. From the top car 
paddock it is possible to see most of the circuit and also 
to see the wet weather coming along the valley.
 The re-opening of Donington was the following 
week with the Masters Historic Festival. I am pleased 
to say I was there as a Steward, having been there in 
1977 as Observer at the Old Hairpin. The weather 
was not quite as good but the atmosphere was 
fantastic. Committee Member Dave Brice was one 
of the Clerks along with many “old” friends many of 
whom are still marshalling. Alastair Lyall who won the 
first race in ’77 in his Swancar Escort was there.
 On a week (11/12  Sept) and it was Rockingham. 
On a personal note it is sad that so few Marshals  
attend and I worry that a meeting could be cancelled 
due to the lack of Marshals. On the day the circuit 
provided a suite for a group of people having a taster 
day. We are pleased to be able to help on these 
days which Chris Hall and his team works so hard to 
organise at Midland circuits.
 BARC returned to Donington on 18/19 September 
with the BTCC and the contrast in Marshal numbers 
was marked. The new chicane, now complete  
with Recticell barriers, is safer than the original corner 
but if the Recticells are dislodged it usually means a 
period of Safety Car.
 We must have liked it there, as a week later  
we were back for the return of Trucks to  
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Donington, which was the venue for the first truck 
races in the UK. 
 And now we are up to date with our sprint on 
October 2nd. Again “the crunch” hit our entries, but 
that did not stop us having a pleasant day in glorious 
sunshine. The Class winners were:-
Bob Ridge-Stearn (Mazda MX5), Derek Jones (BMW 
M Coupe), Stuart Wood (Westfield SEi), Paul Morcom 
(Wesrfield SEiW), Ben Gough (Scimitar GTE), Les 
Proctor (OMS SC4CF), Richard Keen (Dallara F302), 
Chris Machell (Mygale FR97, Jan Nycz (Staride Mk 
3) and in , the pre-war Austin 7s, Daniel Cowley 
(Road going A7 Special), Terry Griffin (A7 1931 Race 
Special). Liz Pearce arrived from Cardiff to find she (or 
was it her husband) had left the timing strut at home. 
She was going to phone her son, in Cardiff, to drive 
up and bring it. She was delighted and amazed when 
other drivers made and fixed a strut to her Subaru. 
The aerodynamics of the strut played their part in 
assisting her to FTD by a Lady. Clive Wooster took 
his Radical SR4 to FTD by a Centre Member. Gary 
Thomas started the day badly when his Force PT 
failed to start in the assembly area. Again fellow drivers 
assisted to cure an electrical problem, this was then 
followed by a fuel problem – cue more assistance. 
The car was still sounding less than sweet until the last 
run, where following a hefty tweek to the fuel system 
the engine finally ran clean to give Gary his best time 
all day and claim FTD.
 It is amazing that the 1931 Austin 7 was only 0.95 
sec slower than the Mazda MX5 !!
 For a full analysis of the results follow the link on the 
BARC website or go directly to the TSL website.
 From the sun of Curborough, the following day at 
Mallory was one of rain, then more rain.
When asked if it was always like that at Mallory, the 
response was – where do you think the lakes came 
from. The floor in Race Control became quite wet as 
people came in and out. The Marshals “on the bank” 
were soaked, but judging by the number enjoying a 

quick refresher in the bar at the end of the meeting 
their enthusiasm was still reasonably intact. From Race 
Control, thank you all for a job well done in awful 
conditions.
 Attached to this report is the winning photo from 
our August childrens photo competition, taken by little 
Luke Tredwell.

BARC-SBD SPEED CHAMPIONSHIP 
SEASON END
Following the cancellation of the Cadwell round, the 
final round of the Championship was the Centre 
Curborough Sprint on October 2nd. The final result 
was still in doubt. Dropped scores came into play and 
Stuart Wood (Westfield SEi) from Class 5, who was in 
4th place after Harewood, leaped to 1st place at the 
end with 164.25pts. This pushing Derek Jones (BMW 
M Coupe) from Class 3 down to 2nd with 161.29pts, 
and Clive Wooster (Radical SR4) from Class 13 to 3rd 
with 156.00pts. 

The other class winners are:- 
Class 1- Jonathan Dowding (Nissan Micra),  
Class 2- Matt Carter (Honda S2000,  
Class 6- Kevin Padley (SSC Stylus). 
Class 8- Matthew Slade (Daihatsu Charade),  
Class 9- Peter Ellens (Alpine Renault),  
Class 10- Jim Bridge (Nissan 350Z),  
Class 14- Colin Early (Darrian T9) and 
Class 17- Bill Gouldthorpe (Van Diemen RF96M).  

As a consolation Clive took the RCL Top 6 Award, 
from Stuart Wood with Chris Hussey (Raw Striker) 
in 3rd. Father, David, took 4th ahead of Sponsor Phil 
Wood and Derek Jones.

The Emerald Award was won by Stuart Wood, ahead 
of Derek Jones and Kevin Padley 

Alan Ward (BARC Midland)
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So here we are, six months after the first meeting 
of the year at Harewood Speed Hillclimb and 
it’s all over for another year. Both weather and 
action wise we’ve had another good year, with 
the sun shining on more than a few occasions.
 Since the last issue we’ve had the final few 
meetings of the season, with the Harewood 
Championship going right down to the wire. 
 The first of our final outings, the Summer 
Championship meeting, took place over the 
Bank Holiday weekend, with Sunday playing 
host to the one day event. This meeting always 
proves popular, with both cars and motorbikes 
in action to offer something that appeals to 
everyone.
 Heading into the weekend Henry Moorhouse 
was in control of the Harewood Championship 
standings, with Vini Dobson breathing down 
his neck. After two timed runs during Sunday’s 
event Moorhouse set a personal quickest time 
of 62.24 seconds, meaning he has managed to 
hold onto the lead. Meanwhile, determined to 

steal the position away from him, Dobson has 
minimised the gap, after his quickest time on 
the day of 61.86 seconds. With just two events 
spread over one weekend left in the 2010 
championship, Moorhouse now leads with 
103.83 points to Dobson’s 103.14 points.
 Elsewhere, in terms of the motor cycles riding 
up the hill, Glyn Poole was the man to beat after 
setting the quickest two wheel time, riding up the 
hill in 63.04 second. With the ever popular motor 
cycle and side cars also making an appearance, 
the best of the three wheeled times was awarded 
to Neil Paylor with a time of 68.11 seconds.
 With our main championship taken care of, 
the FTD from the event went the way of John 
Chacksfield, with a time of 55.28 seconds. 
 As the finals weekend arrived, the Greenwood 
Cup kicked off the double-header, with Henry 
Moorhouse narrowly skipping ahead in the 
Harewood Championship standings. After setting 
a best time of 61.91 seconds on his fourth run of 
the day, the Westfield pilot scored 19.23 points, 
to strengthen his title charge.
 Second in command in the standings after the 
Greenwood Cup, Vini Dobson, flew up the hill 
in just 61.40 seconds to give him a strong 110.91 
points total with one meeting remaining. As the 
top two battled it out, third place was being held 

by Steve Mitchell, with Richard Vale breathing 
down his neck in fourth.
 The fastest time of the day went the way of 
Peter Newton with a time of 53.48 seconds, just 
ahead of Peter Newton, who set a quickest time 
of 54.01 seconds. John Chacksfield secured the 
third fastest time to enhance his title campaign.
 One more meeting of the 2010 season was 
soon upon us, with the ever popular Mike 
Wilson Memorial meeting taking centre stage. 
Heading into the season finale at the top of the 
standings gave Moorhouse the advantage. He 
was able to expand on this as the final round 
approached to steal championship honours from 
a chasing Dobson. With a total of 114.57 points 
to Dobson’s 110.91 points total, Moorhouse 
steered his well-known yellow Westfield to the 
top when it mattered, after racking up the points 
all the way through the season.
 On the day, Moorhouse’s quickest time was 
73.12 seconds, with another four runs per driver 
giving everyone ample time on the hill. 
 The fastest time of the day this time was 
awarded to John Chacksfield, as he soared up the 
hill in 62.25 seconds, edging out Peter Newton 
for the privilege, with David Newton left holding 
the third fastest time of the day. 
 Although the 2010 season is still pretty hot 
in terms of some championships, all of us at 
Harewood Speed Hillclimb are now focusing 
on 2011 – a little bit eager perhaps? Anyway, 
with that in mind, our 2011 dates have been 
announced, with the usual suspects taking up 
their place during the usually weekends. Our 
Practice Day kicks off the action on Sunday 27th 
March, with our first event (the Spring National) 
getting those engines revving on 17th March. 
Check out our website for more information –  
www.harewoodhill.com. 
 Thank you to everyone who has joined us 
at Harewood Speed Hillclimb in enjoying some 
motorsport throughout this season, and we look 
forward to seeing you all again soon.

Take care and see you soon,
Leanne Fahy
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